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To: Tonya Hammond <tonya.snowcap@gmail.com>

Good afternoon Tonya,

Attached is the Division's review letter for the Roadside Mine's 2022 and 2023 Annual Reclamation Reports.  Please feel
free to contact me if you have any Questions or concerns.

Sincerely,
Clayton Wein
Environmental Protection Specialist

P 720.762.6156  |  F 303.832.8106
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203
clayton.wein@state.co.us  |   https://www.drms.colorado.gov
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March 17, 2025 
 

Tonya Hammond 
Cameo Reclaim, LLC 
2702 Malibu Drive 
Grand Junction, CO 81506 
 

 

 

RE:   Roadside Portals Mine, Permit No. C-1981-041 

          2022 and 2023 Annual Reclamation Report Reviews 

 

 

Dear Tonya, 

 

The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (the Division) has completed its review of the 

2022 and 2023 Annual Reclamation Reports (ARR) for the Roadside Portals Mine.  The 

Division finds the reports in compliance with the following Rules: 

 

2.04.13(1) – The 2022 ARR was received by the Division on February 2, 2023.  The 2023 ARR 

was received by the Division on February 2, 2024. 

 

2.04.13(1)(a) – The cover of the 2022 and 2023 ARRs included the name of the permittee, the 

address and the permit number. 

 

2.04.13(1)(b) – The reports indicate that a cumulative total of 241.9 acres have been disturbed at 

the mine site.  There were 0.0 acres of disturbance created in the calendar year of 2022.  There 

were 0.0 acres of disturbance created during the 2023 calendar year. 

 

2.04.13(1)(c) – The report indicated that 0.0 acres were backfilled and graded in 2022 and 2023.  

The cumulative total reported for both years was 230.4 acres for the backfilled and graded field. 

 

2.04.13(1)(d) – The report listed 0.0 acres were topsoiled in 2022 and 2023.  The cumulative 

total reported 132.0 acres for the topsoiled category. 

 

2.04.13(1)(e) – The report indicated that 0.0 acres were revegetated in 2022. The Roadside 

Portals Mine is nearing the completion of all reclamation activities.  0.4 acres of disturbance 

remain permitted and have not achieved Phase III Bond Release.  These acres were associated 

with the approved activities under Technical Revision No. 69.  The activities approved under 

TR-69 were completed in the fall of 2019.  In October of 2023, the surface owner bladed the 
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vegetation on the 0.4 acres.  The operator reseeded the acreage following the activities of the 

surface owner.  The 2023 ARR noted that 0.4 acres were reseeded as indicated in the Acres 

Seeded 9 Years or Less category.   

 

2.04.13(1)(f) – A total of 157.5 acres have been reseeded as of the end of 2022.  The total of 

157.5 acres carried over to the 2023 ARR. 

 

2.04.13(2) – Additional documentation provided with the 2022 and 2023 ARRs included a map 

showing the record of reclamation activities at the Roadside Mine, a summary of the reclamation 

at the mine site, and a copy of the seed mix tag used for the reclaimed areas. 
 

 

The Division has no further comments.  This concludes the review of the 2022 and 2023 Annual 

Reclamation Reports for the Roadside Portals Mine.  If you have any questions, please contact 

me at (720)-762-6156. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Clayton Wein 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

clayton.wein@state.co.us 
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